HUDSON HEADLINER

November 9th, 2020

CALENDAR OF EVENTS: Nov. 10th JH BB at Drexel @ 5:30 pm

Nov. 12th JH BB at Home @ 5:30 pm

Board Meeting at 7:30 pm

Nov. 13th Lifetouch Fall Pictures

Mid-Quarter/ Grades go home Nov. 20th

Nov. 16th JH BB at Home at 5:30 pm

Nov. 17th JH BB at Liberal @ 5:30 pm Nov. 19th JH BB at Home @ 5:30 pm

THE BRIGHT SPOT: If you can't think of anything nice to say, you're not thinking hard enough.

- Kid President

STUDENT OF THE WEEK: MYA GLASS (GRADE 5)

Vanilla or Chocolate? Vanilla Rainy Days or Sunshine? Rainy Days Hamburgers or Nuggets? Nuggets Summer or Winter? Winter Pancakes or Waffles? Waffles

Ride Bikes or Run? Run
Dogs or Cats? Dogs
Books or Movies? Books
Fruits or Vegetables? Vegetables
Cookies or Cake? Cookies



I am very excited to announce that Mya Glass is Hudson's Student of the Week! Mya exhibits the qualities of a great student. She is very thorough, takes her time on her work, and asks questions when needed. Mya is also very organized, stays on task, and tries her very best on assignments. I can count on quality work from her each week. She also listens well and has a pleasant attitude and a smile for everyone. Keep up the excellent work, Mya! -Mrs. Foster

BELLS AND WHISTLES: to Mrs. Foster for ordering materials for and organizing the mock election for the $3^{rd}-8^{th}$ grade students on election day.

Preschool: With the weather outside you would think it was April and not November! Even though it is warmer, please make sure your child is dressed appropriately for school with a jacket. These mornings are still cool. I am so proud of these students! They are able to identify the letters c, a, b, p, and t. We will continue working on those this week! Please continue to practice at home as well. This week we will add the letter 'e' to the mix. We are also talking a lot about what we are thankful for! Last week we started nutrition classes with Ms. Amanda via Zoom. It was a little different, but we enjoyed it! We will continue those classes for 6 weeks. Have a great week! - **Miss Stacie**

Kind: This week my class will be reviewing the letters we have already learned along with learning letters P, X, and K. I am so happy to see the kids progressing and recognizing letters and their sounds. My class will also be reading the book "The Relatives Came". We will be discussing events that happened in the beginning, middle, and end of the book. We will also be focusing on recalling details of the book, such as who the main characters are and the setting. In math we will continue to work on number order, identifying and adding pennies, and how to tell time on the hour. We will also be adding two more sight words to our list, "me" and "my". I can't wait to start another fun week of learning! - Miss Rachel

1st/2nd: First and second grade are continuing to work on their math facts and sight words each day. We are also working on our addresses and phone numbers so be quizzing the students on those at home. Second grade will be working on ee and ea words this week as well as looking at how suffixes change our words. We will also begin working on our states more in depth. First grade will be working on number words and talking about different types of punctuation. We will also be talking about gratitude and what

things we are thankful for in life. Both classes will begin writing a book in class that will hopefully be published. And finally, if you haven't been working on reading those AR books, it is important to get going on those so you aren't waiting until the last minute.

Have a great week! - Mrs. Hird

3rd/4th: We have a busy week ahead of us in our classroom. In reading, 4th grade is struggling with identifying the main idea of a passage so they will continue to work on that. 3rd grade will work on identifying details in a passage. In language arts, both grades will be working with adjectives. Due to the way Saxon math is set up, each class will have a math test on Friday of this week. I asked that they keep working on Xtra Math at home for help with their basic math facts skills. Study guides for the Missouri Studies Weekly should have come home over the weekend to study. The test will be tomorrow. In science, study guides for chapter 3 tests will come home today with the test being on Wednesday. - Mrs. Cooper

5th/6th: In Writing, 5th and 6th graders will be reading and discussing some different poems this week. In Science, 5th graders will be looking at invertebrates and 6th graders will be getting ready to test over Ch. 2 "States of Matter" next week. In Reading, both grades will start Ch. 7 & 8 of our Lit. Circle and will present roles on Friday. In Social Studies, 5th graders will be reading about the first Thanksgiving and 6th grade will be looking at early Native American civilizations. 5th grade will have a label the United States test on Fri. and 6th grade will have a label Asia test on Wed. 6th grade will also have a test on U.S. Presidents #1-10 on Friday. 5th-8th Grade AR Book Requirements are due on Monday, December 14th. 7th/8th Comm. Arts: Students will begin reading Section 3 of "The Diary of Anne Frank" this week. Since this is a long section, students will not present roles to the class until next Tues. Have a great week! - Mrs. Foster

5th-8th Math: Fifth grade will have a math test on Friday.

7th/8th: In grammar, we will be moving on this week to start looking at modifiers. This will include adjectives and adverbs. In social studies, 7th grade will be looking at ancient Rome, while 8th grade will be studying the American Revolution. In science, 7th grade is looking at climate and the various climate zones across the globe. Eighth grade is studying fluids, including how they move and the relationships between fluids and pressure.

Tests this Week: 7th/8th Math Vocabulary Test: Tuesday, 8th Math: Tuesday, Algebra: Tuesday -Mr. Ewing

CHARACTER ED WORD: COMPASSION The younger grades listened to a story about Compassion. It also tied into wants and needs. The holiday season is always a great time to talk with students about what we need vs. what we want. Of course we all want the latest and greatest, but do we really need it. The story talked about a boy who wanted a certain pair of shoes even though he really needed boots. The shoes he wanted only came in a smaller size than he needed but he bought them because he wanted them so badly. He then noticed a friend had shoes that were falling apart and his foot was smaller. He wrestled with the decision but listened to his heart to understand giving them away was much better than keeping something that was too small. That is a great reminder! Even if it is something you love if you don't use it or play with it, giving it away to someone who would enjoy it would be better than it just sitting around. We will continue talking about compassion over the next few weeks! -Miss Stacie

REMINDER: HUDSON'S ANNUAL FOOD DRIVE BEGINS ON NOVEMBER 2nd. WE CAN ACCEPT NONPERISHABLE ITEMS, PAPER GOODS, AND CLEANING SUPPLIES THROUGH NOVEMER 30th, 2020.

SCHOOL BUS SAFETY RULES: 1) Wear bright colors so the bus driver can see you 2) Walk to the bus stop with a friend or parent. Don't talk to strangers on the way. 3) Cross streets only at crosswalks or corners. 4) At the bus stop, stay safely away from the road. 5) Don't push, yell, or throw things while at the bus stop or on the bus. 6) Use the handrail when getting on and off the bus. 7) Stay seated on the bus and keep the aisle clear. 8) Never put anything out of the bus window. 9) Pay attention to the bus driver. 10) Keep out of the Danger Zone, which is 10 feet all around the bus.

